
UOL BULLETIN
UKRAINIAN  ORTHODOX  LEAGUE  OF  THE  UNITED  STATES  OF  AMERICA

Dedicated to the Church � Devoted to its Youth
VOL. 52 NO. 2 OCTOBER, 2005

  155N 1042-881X

THE ANNUAL U.O.L. CONVENTION:
A Junior Perspective

by Jordan Gladys

This year, on Wednesday, July 27, 2005, the beautiful city of 
Northampton and the hospitable members of the Assumption of the 
Virgin Mary Ukrainian Orthodox Church welcomed the members of 
the 58th UOL Convention and the 44th Convention of the Jr. UOL.  
Although no offi cial business sessions commenced immediately, Jr. and 
Sr. UOL members took care of some of their own personal business by 
strengthening old friendships and creating new ones as Northampton 
offi cially welcomed us at their Hospitality Night.  Thursday came, and 
it was time to buckle down and get to work.  After a peaceful Divine 
Liturgy and delicious brunch, the juniors and seniors broke to begin 
their fi rst business sessions. 

Jr. Business Session

After a fruitful day of sessions, the Convention body embarked on 
a trip down memory lane to the Northampton Community Center to 
dance the night away at the �Blast from the Past�.  Although some 
of the juniors were, at times, unfamiliar with the music, they kicked 
off the dancing and got the energy fl owing.  Soon after, the seniors, 
inspired by the juniors great dance moves, began to outnumber them 
on the dance fl oor to show off some of their own moves.  By the smiles 
and laughter, it was clearly evident that all who attended had a blast 
from the past, no matter their age!

“The Blast From the Past!”

“Grandparents and Granddaughters”
Taras and Rosemary Pypiuk with Allison and Amanda

Friday held more business sessions and a bounty of fruitful work 
and accomplishments.  Because the UOL is composed of hardworking 
people who always leave time for a little fun, Thursday evening, the 
Convention body headed over to the Hungarian Hall for the �Ukrai-
nian-American Idol Karaoke Kafe�.  From Junior, Alex Carman’s 
performance of “Stop in the Name of Love” to the brilliant quintet of 
the 58th Convention Co-chairs and lovely ladies of the Convention 
Committee, once again it was clear to see how much everyone enjoyed 
themselves.

(Jr. Perspective continued on page 4)
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Glory to Jesus Christ!
Slava Isusu Christu!

I hope your fi rst chapter meetings and activities of the year were suc-
cessful. I strongly encourage you to submit articles and pictures about your 
chapter to the U.O.L. Bulletin.  Chapters across the country continue to 
do some amazing projects.  Why not share the ideas? 

New Chapter Handbooks were distributed to all chapters represented 
at the 58th Annual U.O.L. Convention and mailed to those who were not 
present.  The material in this handbook can serve as invaluable informa-
tion to your chapter.  Be sure to review it thoroughly and use it as a tool 
to help guide you through the upcoming year.

The Senior and Junior National Executive Boards held their fall meeting 
September 16-18.  The meeting was very productive and everyone is geared 
up for an exciting year.  Special thanks must be given to the Ukrainian 
Orthodox League Chapters of St. Vladimir’s Cathedral in Philadelphia, 
PA for hosting this meeting.  More information about upcoming U.O.L. 
programs can be found in future issues of the Bulletin.

The purpose of the National Executive Board is to assist the chapters 
in whatever way possible.  In an effort to best serve our chapters, each 
chapter is assigned a National Executive Board liaison to remain in com-
munication with you throughout the year and bring your needs to the 
National Executive Board.  Do not hesitate to contact your chapter liaison 
or myself if we can assist you in any way possible.

Melanie Nakonachny Lyndora, Minneapolis, Parma
Helen Greenleaf Johnson City, Monessen, San Diego
Janet Looby New Britain, Philadelphia, Sharon
Anne Bohen Boston, Carnegie, Coatesville
Oleh Bilynsky Rochester, Silver Springs, Wilmington
Linda Winters Allentown, Minersville, Northampton  
Emil Skocypec Ambridge, Palos Park, Youngstown
Lynn Szafranski,  Carnegie, Clifton, Maplewood
   
I hope that your chapter has submitted their 2005-2006 membership 

rosters, chapter dues and membership dues.  The deadline for submission 
of these items was September 30th.  If you have yet to submit any or all 
of these critical pieces of information, please be sure to submit them to 
Financial Secretary Oleh Bilynsky as soon as possible.     

Please pray for those who lost everything when hurricane Katrina 
took the Gulf States by storm.  Consider doing a fundraiser to assist the 
thousands who are still living without the most basic needs.  As Orthodox 
Christians we are called to help the least fortunate “Assuredly, I say to 
you, inasmuch as you did it to one of the least of these My brethren, you 
did it to Me.” (Matthew 25:40)

I remain...
Yours in Christ,
Melanie A. Nakonachny

DAREEN JOGAN
St. Vladimir’s Sr. UOL Chapter, Parma, OH

2005 Very Rev. Stephen Hallick-Holutiak Award presented at the 
58th Annual UOL Convention, Northampton, PA, July 30th.
(Article appeared in the September Issue of the UOL BULLETIN.)

THE UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX LEAGUE OF U.S.A.
Fiscal Year & Deadlines  2005-2006

 SEPTEMBER 16-18 Sr. & Jr. National Executive Board Meetings,
    St. Vladimir Cathedral, Philadelphia, PA

 30 DEADLINE:  Chapter & Membership Dues,
     and Membership Rosters

 OCTOBER 1 UOL Bulletin submission deadline
 DECEMBER  1 UOL Bulletin submission deadline
 JANUARY 8 Essay Contest – First Mailing
   TBA Sr. & Jr. National Executive Board Meetings

 30 Annual Fund Drive mailing
 FEBRUARY 1 UOL Bulletin submission deadline
   28 LSSK Scholarship Applications mailed to chapters
 MARCH  1 UOL Awards Applications mailed
    UOL Bulletin submission deadline

 10 Essay Contest – Second mailing
 30 Chapter Election & Delegate Forms mailed

 APRIL  1 Annual Fund Drive reminder postcard mailed
 30 DEADLINE:  Chapter Annual Report

 DEADLINE:  Chapter Project Contribution
 DEADLINE:  UOL Award Applications
 DEADLINE:  Essay Contest Entries
 Convention Registration Forms mailed

 MAY  1 UOL Bulletin submission deadline
   TBA Sr. & Jr. National Executive Board Meetings

 31 End of Fiscal Year
 DEADLINE:  LSSK Scholarship Applications

 JUNE  1 Start of New Fiscal Year
    DEADLINE:  Annual Reports—Sr. & Jr. National
        Executive Boards, due to Corresponding Secretary

 15 DEADLINE:  Chapter Election Reports due to 
     Corresponding Secretary

    DEADLINE:  Delegate Forms 
    DEADLINE:  Convention Registration Payment

Effective with the SEPTEMBER ISSUE of the UOL 
BULLETIN, the deadline for submitting material and
pictures will be THE 1ST DAY OF THE MONTH 

PRIOR TO THE MONTH OF THE ISSUE.

 Issue    Deadline 
 September 2005    August 1st 
 October 2005    September 1st 
 November 2005      October 1st 
 January/February 2006   December 1st 
 March 2006    February 1st 
 April 2006     March 1st 
 June 2006     May 1st 

 Note:  Pictures must be received by the deadline date.  
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SPOTLIGHT A JUNIOR CHAPTER
Featuring�

PALOS PARK, IL 

MEMBERSHIP�
16 members

7 offi cers, 1 senior advisor, and 1 Spiritual advisor

PROJECTS�
Throughout the past year, this busy chapter has . . .

*had several bake sales
*hosted Junior bowling and skating trips

*performed a St. Nicholas Day play
 *sang Christmas carols at St. Nicholas’ Cathedral in Chicago

LOOKING TO THE FUTURE�
After sending delegates to convention, this lively chapter is rejuvenated 

and can’t wait to get started on this year’s projects!

FUN FACTS�
This extremely active chapter has always been very involved on a

local and national level!  
*The Palos Park chapter sent 11 delegates to the Palos convention, 9 del-

egates to the Parma convention, and 3 delegates to the
Northampton Convention.

*Many Palos Juniors have enjoyed spending part of their summer at
beautiful All Saints Camp for the Teenage Conference encampment.

*Also, this chapter was the proud recipient of the “Chapter of the Year” 
award in Philadelphia (2001) and the “Spirit Award” in Parma (2004)

This year has been another excellent year for this thriving
junior chapter in Palos Park, and they are all eager for the

coming year full of activities and fun!
 

*Look for SPOTLIGHT A JUNIOR CHAPTER 
in your next Bulletin Issue!

Christina Bohuslawsky, St. Vladimir Cathedral, Parma, Ohio, received 
a plaque at the Annual UOL Convention for her dedicated and devoted service 
to the Jr. UOL Executive Board.  She had served as the National Recording 
Secretary.  She is currently attending Ashland College.

Convention 2005 - Natasha Walewski and Zachary Kapeluck
dressed for the Ball

Glory To Jesus Christ
Slava Isusu Chistu!

     

I hope you all have had a successful fi rst meeting, where you have fi lled the 
upcoming year with Jr. UOL projects, activities and much fun. Also, for those of 
you that were able to come to the Jr. UOL Convention, I hope you have shared 
the ideas brainstormed in the committees with other chapter members.  These 
ideas should help your chapter to have a more successful year! 

The fi rst Jr. UOL National Executive Board Meeting was held jointly with the 
Senior UOL National Executive Board September 17, 2005 in Philadelphia, PA.  

One of the goals of the Jr. UOL NEB has always been to have good communi-
cation not only between all of the board members, but especially with all Junior 
Chapters and members at large.  As we strive to work toward this goal of improv-
ing communication, each board member has willingly committed to be the liaison 
to the following Junior Chapters:

 Chapter Liaisons 2005-2006
  Allentown, PA   Matt Bohen
  Boston, MA   Mark Meschisen
  Carnegie, PA   Lara Haluszczak
  Carteret, NJ   Dan McNulty
  Charlottesville, VA  Jordan Gladys
  Coatesville, PA   Matt Bohen
  Johnson City, NY  Katya Carman
  Maplewood, NJ   Dan McNulty
  Minneapolis, MN  Lara Haluszczak
  New Britain, CT  Mark Meschisen
  Northampton, PA  Dan McNulty
  Palos Park, IL   Lara Haluszczak
  Parma, OH   Katya Carman
  Pittsburgh, PA   Jordan Gladys
  Philadelphia, PA  Matt Bohen
  Woonsocket, RI   Mark Meschisen
  Youngstown, OH  Katya Carman
I encourage chapters, especially Junior UOL Chapter Presidents, to contact 

your board member liaison with questions, suggestions, or just call and e-mail to 
let the board know how productive your chapter has been!  We love to know the 
happenings of each chapter!

By now, I hope everyone has submitted chapter and membership dues and 
membership roster forms to Financial Secretary, Mark Meschisen. The deadline 
for these three is September 30th, 2005.  If you have yet to submit these, please 
send them to Mark as soon as possible.
 
In Faith, Hope and Love, 
Katya Carman

JR. U.O.L. EXECUTIVE BOARD 2005-2006
ADVISOR   SPIRITUAL ADVISOR  
DR. NATALIE BILYNSKY  FR. MYRON ORYHON
703 Pine Ridge Rd.  1045 Fullerton Ave.
Wallingford, PA  19086  Allentown, PA  18102
610-892-7315   619-432-2977
215-473-7033  Ext. 111 (W)
nsufl er@aol.com

PRESIDENT   VICE PRESIDENT
KATYA CARMAN   JORDAN GLADYS
322 Flower Ave., West  14 McKelvey Ave.

 Watertown, NY  13601  Pittsburgh, PA  15218
 315-785-9089   412-242-1849
 315-408-7896 ©   JLGladys@aol.com
 Klizzy@twcny.rr.com
 S/n:  KatyaSays
 
 RECORDING SECRETARY CORRESPONDING SECRETARY
 LARA HALUSZCZAK  DANIEL MCNULTY
 2828 Wohleber St.   100 Kingston Rd.
 Pittsburgh, PA  15212  Media, PA  19067

8495-8495-8495 610-256-3046 ©
Rala910@comcast.net  Dnutty2758@aol.com
S/n: Rala910

FINANCIAL SECRETARY  TREASURER
MARK MESCHISEN  MATT BOHEN
140 Sutherland Rd.  265 King of Prussia Rd.
U. Attleboro, MA  02760  Wayne, PA  19087
508-695-6095   610-254-0248
MarcusMesh29@aol.com  Nikeplaya2000@msn.com
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Sunday’s Hierarchical Divine Liturgy,
Nathan Haluszczak being tonsured a Subdeacon

On behalf of the Jr. UOL, I would like to thank Fr. Bazyl Zawierucha, the 
Sr. and Jr. Convention Chairs, all the members of the Assumption of the Vir-
gin Mary parish, and the entire Convention body for making the 58th Annual 
UOL Convention in Northampton, PA one to remember! Congratulations on 
a job well done! 

Juniors Enjoying the Dancing

LIFE IN Y-TOWN ‘05
Sts. Peter and Paul Jr. UOL, Youngstown, Ohio

by Ginny Ulbricht

 This was a really busy and yet successful year for us at Sts. Peter 
& Paul Jr. UOL in Youngstown, Ohio.  To begin the summer, we had annual 
election of offi cers and the offi cers for 2005-06 are:

 President, Ginny Ulbricht; Vice President, David Woloschak;
 Treasurer, Nick Anderson; Secretary, Krista Ulbricht;
 Historians, Heather Pupa, Josh Auden, and David Korochenzsky;
 Seargeant-At-Arms, Peter Anderson, and Reporter, Ginny Ulbricht
 This year we had two participants go to DSCS as either a counselor 

or a staff aid.  We also had one child go from our Sunday school; you may 
know her as “Kat AKA”, Katherine Anderson.  We had several members at-
tend this year’s the Teenage Conference.  At “TC”, we created and placed our 
own Jr. UOL cross on the ‘hill of crosses’.  Mike Walkowic, a member of our 
church, generously made the cross for our juniors.  We had four juniors attend 
“Mommy and Me – Daddy and Me”, and we had seven members attend this 
year’s convention.  

 During the UOL Annual Convention, we received the Chapter of the 
Year Award, the Cultural Contest; and Marc Senedak received the Fr. Bukata 
Award.  Mrs. Senedak, our Jr. Chapter Advisor, received the Metro J. Baran 
Award for outstanding service with the youth of our Church and UOL.  We 
were impressed with the Northampton Convention—Good Job Northampton!  
Also, we wish good luck to the upcoming convention in Coatesville, PA. 

 After all the good byes at the convention, we had to go home.  The Jr. 
UOL helped the Sr. UOL make the monthly (hopefully) stuffed cabbage sale.  
We helped on August 25-26 & 27 preparing the food and then on the 28th for 
the sale.  We also sponsored a great bake sale at that time.  In September both 
chapters got together to make pirohi for the Youth Ministry Benefi t scheduled 
for October 8th.

(Jr. Perspective from page 1)

Northampton’s “Lovely Ladies”

THE “Pool Party” at the Hotel
On Saturday, July 30, 2005, the juniors wrapped up the sessions with the 

election of the 2005-2006 National Executive Board and celebrated the end of 
a great, successful convention with a pool party hosted by the Northampton 
juniors.

After catching a few rays and relaxing in the beautiful weather, preparations 
for the Banquet and Ball began.  Saturday evening was full of emotional 
speeches, national recognition awards, and awesome dancing to the amazing 
music of Fata Morgana. 

Saturday’s Banquet and Ball

All good things must come to an end, and the 58th UOL Convention con-
cluded on Sunday with a Hierarchal Divine Liturgy and a hearty brunch 
at the Hungarian Hall. 














